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2023 Director at large report  - by Ken Rutherford 
 
Over the past year I have taken part in many email and monthly virtual (Zoom) 
discussions with the other members of the executive dealing with the business 
on the division. The board has had many subjects that have come up that we 
have had to deal with. Subjects covered include the transfer of the Division’s 
website from Brian Clog (thank you Brian for your many years as the divisions 
webmaster), the 2024 PNR convention to be held in this Division and the 
shortage of volunteers for many outstanding vacant positions within the 
division. We are still looking for ways to provide more member benefits within 
the division. 
 
I also joined the 2024 Surrey Excursion committee as donations chair.  
 
As my role as Heritage Award Coordinator it was my pleasure to present the 
2023 award to Doug Mayer  
 
Ken Rutherford 
Nov, 2023 


